
 
 

 

DEBORAH A. ANSCHELL 

Integrity Commissioner by Delegation  

Town of Pelham 

 

 

August 18, 2021 

 

Sent by email to: 

 

Holly Willford, Town Clerk 

Town of Pelham 

hwillford@pellham.ca 

 

Re:  Complaint IC– 12626-0221  

 

Dear Ms. Willford: 

 

On April 5, 2021, Edward T. McDermott, in his capacity as Integrity Commissioner for 

the Town of Pelham, delegated to me all of his powers and duties as Integrity 

Commissioner to independently inquire into, investigate, and, if warranted, prepare a 

report with respect to the Complaint referenced above (the “Complaint”), pursuant to 

section 223.3 (3) of the Municipal Act, 2001. 

 

Please be advised that I have completed my investigation into the Complaint and I have 

determined that no contravention of the Town of Pelham’s Code of Conduct was 

committed by the Member of Council with respect to the matters raised in the 

Complaint.   

 

A copy of my Report was provided to the Complainant and the Member of Council on 

August 17, 2021.   

 

This matter is accordingly now concluded and we are proceeding to close our file. 
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Yours very truly, 

 

 
 

Deborah A. Anschell 

Integrity Commissioner by Delegation 

Town of Pelham 


